CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING – 13TH JUNE, 2005.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Devine



G. Amos, K. Clare, J. Spink and A. Westwood

A. Brown, C. Postlethwaite and J. Wood (P.C.T.) also

attended

· Record of the meeting held on 6th June, 2005 – noted

· Little Hulton Children’s Centre Sure Start Project – that consideration of this item be deferred pending the submission of further information regarding the revenue funding of the proposal

· Procurement Co-ordination Team – agreed that the proposed structure of the Team be approved

· Procurement Position Statement – Gary Amos submitted a report which detailed (a) the achievements from July 2004 to June 2005 which included:

· Procurement Strategy

· Procurement Officers’ Group

· E-Procurement

· Capacity Building

· Economic Development

· Work with other authorities and organisations

· Examples of specific tasks undertaken for or with directorates

and (b) the planned activity to March 2006 which included:

· Major improvements planned

· Future aims, objectives and priorities

· Future service offerings

· Critical success factors

· Obstacles to success

· Proposed Nelson Street Clearance Area and Compulsory Purchase Order – agreed

· 1-16 Knowsley Green, Ordsall Compulsory Purchase Order – agreed

· Equal Opportunities Forum Agenda – noted

· LIFT – 

· Update on schemes in Phase 1 as follows

· Douglas Green – topping out ceremony taken place, on target to open within next 2 months

· Lower Kersal – demolition complete and site handed over to the PCT, hope to be on site within 2 months

· Walkden – on the verge of re-submitting the planning application, off site works to be funded separately, Urban Vision currently carrying out some site investigation works, comment from the Community Committee on the blandness of the proposed building

· Pendleton – there appears to be a large amount of corridor space for a building of the size proposed – may need to look at an additional floor

· Eccles – internal floor plans appear o.k., detailed costs now available, still problems with affordability

· Swinton – further behind due to ongoing discussions with new Precinct Owners, investigative work on some of the shops for possible demolition, enabling funding may be used differently than originally intended

· Meeting to be held between John Willis, Alan Westwood, Mike Burrows and Claire Postlethwaite on enabling funding and possible use of unsupported borrowing

· Looking for financial close on 2 or 3 of the schemes in Phase 1 by 31st December, 2005 and all the schemes by 31st March, 2006

· Phase 2

· Deadlines to be agreed for the following schemes

· Ordsall

· Little Hulton

· Lower Broughton

· Irlam

· Pharmacy – Salford PCT gone with LPS

· G.P.’s largely positive

· G.P.’s looking to commission services out of Hope Hospital especially in the Irlam and Cadishead area

· Funding issues for services within the new buildings needs to be assessed – looking for the transfer of existing funding rather than the provision of additional funding

